COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on November 14, 2019
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Banfield, Peter Cirioni, Ruth Delmonico, Susan Matatia, Kathy O'Brien, Susan Pauley
Associate members present:  Brian Burke, June Thall, and Roger Zimmerman
Absent: Associate member, Kate Hogan 
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

A quorum being present, the meeting began at 10:04 A. M.

The minutes of October 10, 2019 were accepted with one correction.  In the Director's Report, second page, the sentence regarding the check-in count for September should read, "The average unduplicated check-in for September was 91."
Liaison Reports

Susan Matatia, liaison to Minuteman Senior Services, brought two reports for Fiscal Year 2019; one was for the entire Minuteman region; and the second was just for Stow.
In Stow, several service areas changed from last year:  Protective Services, Senior Dining, and Senior Citizens Law Project had higher numbers. Caregiver Support & Options Counseling and Money Management Assistance had lower numbers because of the support for these in town.
Brian Burke, liaison to the Selectmen, mentioned the petition signed by 25 citizens to give the COA priority with the building usage.  He reminded the board that the building is a Community Center not a Senior Center, and cooperation needs to be maintained. Alyson met with the Recreation Department; they will consider numbers when assigning rooms, and have scheduled all the regular COA programs for the rest of the year.
· The lower village construction should have been completed in October.  At the cemetery, there are two spaces for cars; also people can park at the shopping center.

· Property Tax Relief- The Selectmen are looking to expand Property Tax Relief Programs.  Currently, the COA oversees tax work-off and the circuit breaker. At this time, 24 people are able to apply for tax-work-off positions. The Selectmen have asked Alyson to look into other possible programs similar to the town of Harvard.
· Stow Acres is talking about selling one course. The Planning Board would like the town to rezone the area for more options such as an Adult Active Community rather than just single homes, making the town more age friendly.

Roger Zimmerman, liaison to the Community Preservation Committee, reported the asking price for the High Rock Chapel is $700,000.  An independent appraisal of the building needs to be made before the town considers purchasing.
Director's Report- 

· The Friends of the COA wish to purchase a new medium size van. We've received a few quotes.   The lowest price was $47,985. We're looking at custom features.

· The twenty passenger van is now in Connecticut at the headquarters of Camerota Truck to determine the cause of the multiple transmissions burning out.
· Suzanne wants very much to come back.  Alyson visited her and wants to make certain she is physically ready to do her job.

· Looking to find more ways to provide tax relief for senior.  The town of Harvard is piloting a program which may be of interest to Stow.

· The Assessors Office is now referring seniors to the COA for assistance in property tax relief.
· The Report by the Consulting firm assessing the needs of each town department and rewriting the job descriptions has made a number of errors. Time has been spent correcting them.
· The Zumba teacher has retired.  We are searching for a new instructor and looking for input from the regular Zumba participants.

· There have been complaints about COA usage at the Community Center.  Working with the Recreation department to book rooms ahead of time for regular activities.  The COA is willing to share the space.

· With Christmas on a Wednesday, it complicates when the building is open and when it is closed. We have to consider the needs of our seniors.  It would make sense to close on Tuesday and reopen on Friday.
Outreach Report-
Martha Shea's report is attached.

The statistics for the month of October are:

· 447 people came into the COA (76% female, 24% male)

· 2095 people checked into the COA.

· The average daily attendance is 95.

· Most popular event- 666 people attended Fitness/Exercise.
· Most popular support service- 567 people participated in the COA Food Program.

· The COA Outreach Staff met with and helped/provided service to 121 seniors.

· The total number of interactions via office, phone, email, mail, and home visits was 85 people.

Other Business:

A suggestion was made to remember Steve Dungan by making a donation in his name to the Friends of the COA. A collection was taken at the meeting. 

The meeting adjourned at 11:45 A. M.

Respectfully submitted, Ruth Delmonico, Secretary

